July 6, 2006

Independent Scientific Review Panel (ISRP)
c/o NW Power & Conservation Council

851 S.W. Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100
Portland OR 97204
RESPONSE TO ISRP QUESTIONS ON THE FOLLOWING PROJECT PROPOSALS:

2001-021-00 
15 Mile Riparian Buffers



Wasco SWCD

2002-015-00 
Provide Coordination and Technical Assistance    
Sherman SWCD



to Watershed Councils and Individuals in Sherman County, Oregon

2002-019-00 
Wasco Riparian Buffers



Wasco SWCD

2002-026-00 
Morrow County Riparian Buffers, 


Morrow SWCD



Umatilla Co. Rip. Buffers 

2002-034-00 
Wheeler County Riparian Buffers


Wheeler SWCD

2002-035-00 
Gilliam County Riparian Buffers


Gilliam SWCD

The mid-Columbia area Soil and Water Conservation Districts (SWCDs) of Oregon met June 21, 2006 and discussed the questions raised by the Independent Scientific Review Panel during review of subject project proposals for the Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Program.  

Our combined responses to the ISRP questions are attached.

It did not appear that all reviewers understood the context in which the SWCDs are providing the technical support to develop and implement riparian buffer systems.
For clarification, the USDA, through Farm Bill funding, contracts with landowners to implement and maintain riparian buffer systems for up to 15 years.  The state of Oregon provides funds for implementation of the buffers along with USDA.  USDA also funds maintenance of the buffers and rental payments to landowners for the duration of the contracts.  Practices typically included in buffer implementation are fencing, off-stream livestock water developments, tree, shrub, and grass plantings.  
BPA funding through these projects and some Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board funding makes possible development of the individual plans required before USDA can let the buffer contracts and provides technical assistance to landowners implementing the buffers.  Leveraging of BPA funds with Farm Bill and OWEB funds is well in excess of 10:1 in these projects.  
We urge ISRP to make a DO FUND recommendation on these projects in order to bring the power of the Farm Bill to bear in helping fund habitat improvements in the Columbia Basin.  (please see the following summary table)
Summary of accomplishments under the listed SWCD buffer projects 
through fiscal year 2005.

	# of Buffer Contracts
	Miles of Buffer
	Acres of Buffer
	Cost to BPA
	Non BPA Costs (est) 

	327
	486.39
	11,947
	 $       1,296,944 
	 $       20,901,026 


Note:  Non BPA costs were estimated by scaling data from projects 2001-021-00 and 
2002-019-00.  Actual leveraging is estimated at approximately 16:1.
If any additional information is desired, please do not hesitate to contact any of the SWCDs directly.

Sincerely,

Ron Graves

District Manager

C: file c, p; 
Gilliam, Morrow, Sherman, Wheeler SWCDs; 
BPA J.Swan KEWL-4 Bill Maslen, KEW-4, Bob Austin KEW-4; 
NWPCC Joan Dukes, Melinda Eden, Karl Weist, Patty O’Toole.
